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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a petition filed by Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. (Tri-State) for a variance from the requirements of Commission Rules 4 Code of Colorado Regulations (CCR) 723-3-3605 and 3614(a).
2. Tri-State is a cooperative electric association incorporated under the laws of the State of Colorado engaged in the generation, transmission and sale of electric energy and capacity to its forty-four members within the states of Colorado, New Mexico, Wyoming and Nebraska.  
3. Rule 4 CCR 723-3-3605 requires each cooperative electric generation and transmission association report its forecasts, existing resource assessment, planning reserves, and needs assessment, consistent with the requirements specified in Rules 4 CCR 723-3-3606, 3607, 3608(a) and 3609.  Each cooperative generation and transmission association shall also file annual reports pursuant to Rules 4 CCR 723-3-3614(a)(I) through 3614(a)(VI).  
4. In Tri-State’s Petition it states it is required to submit an “Annual Progress Report” which informs the Commission of the utility’s efforts under the approved plan and that it is apparent the annual reports are due no later than October 31 of each year since that is the deadline for filing of the initial least-cost resource plan.  
5. In a letter to the Commission dated October 11, 2006, Tri-State requested an extension of time to file its Annual Progress Report which was originally due on October 31, 2006.  Tri-State represented that it is in the process of completing an Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) as required by the Western Area Power Administration (Western) that is to be filed on or before February 15, 2007.  Tri-State explains since there are many similarities between the IRP and the Least-Cost Plan, it is more efficient for Tri-State to coordinate the two filings.  Therefore, Tri-State requests an extension of time until February 28, 2007, in which to submit the Annual Progress Report.

6. We construe Tri-State’s letter as a Petition for Variance of Commission Rules 4 CCR 723-3- 3605 and 3614(a) and grant Tri-State’s petition.  

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc.’s petition for a variance from Rule 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-2-3614(a) allowing Tri-State to submit its Least-Cost Plan Annual Progress Report no later than February 28, 2007, is granted.
2. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
December 6, 2006.
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